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Thank you, Mr President,
The UK thanks Kiribati for its participation in the UPR. We recognise progress since the last review and commend Kiribati’s efforts to implement UPR recommendations. The UK welcomes the establishment of the Kiribati National Human Rights taskforce. We hope the institution will be strengthened and will receive sufficient budget allocation to fulfil its mandate.
We welcome measures taken to combat gender-based violence, particularly the criminalisation of domestic violence through the Te Rau n te Mweenga (Family Peace) Act 2014 and the establishment of a Ministry for Women, Youth and Social Affairs. Nonetheless, we are concerned that levels of sexual and gender based violence remain high. We encourage Kiribati to swiftly finalise the Family Peace Act Implementation Plan and to ensure perpetrators of domestic violence are prosecuted.  
The UK is pleased that Kiribati has withdrawn its reservations to the CRC and is acceding to the first and second Optional Protocols. 
The UK was concerned by the Private Members Bill introduced in 2014 to amend the Penal Code, bringing in the death penalty. We are pleased that the report of the Commission which consulted on the bill, showing overwhelming public opposition to capital punishment, was adopted in Parliament. 

We have two recommendations: 

· To ratify core international human rights conventions – prioritising the International Covenant on Civil and Political Rights and the Convention against Torture.
· To swiftly finalise the Family Peace Act Implementation Plan to ensure the Act is effective in providing protection and redress for victims of domestic violence.
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